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GREETINGS FROM THE DIRECTOR
By Debra Webster, Ed.D, M.S., RN, PMH-BC, CNE

We’re back!
It has been quite some time since 
we last formally updated alumni 
and friends of  the Salisbury 
University School of  Nursing 
(SON) with our Nursing Notes 
publication. So much has taken 
place since our last newsletter in 
early 2019, and with the pandemic 
easing somewhat, it is time to get 
back to our annual installment.

First, amidst over two years 
of  change and upheaval due to 
COVID-19, one thing has not 
changed – SU’s NCLEX pass rates. Our baccalaureate nursing graduates 
have continued to earn the top spot for all University of  Maryland 
institutions on the first-time NCLEX-RN pass rates at an impressive 
94.79% in 2021. This impressive accomplishment is due to the hard 
work put forth by both our students and faculty.

There have been various administrative changes in the SON. First, 
after several years in the chair (2015-2018)/director (2018-2020) position, 
Dr. Jeffrey Willey has returned to a full-time teaching role. We thank 
him for his leadership during that time. I became the SON director on 
an interim basis from 2020-2021, stepping into the permanent role in 
July 2021. I was the associate chair from 2009-2018 and Undergraduate 
Program chair from 2018-2020. In July 2020, Dr. Kimberly Allen was 
appointed the Undergraduate Program chair and Dr. Annette Barnes 
was appointed the Graduate Program chair. Dr. Kayna Freda has 
continued in her role as clinical coordinator since 2018, while Dr. Jen 



GREETINGS FROM THE GRADUATE 
PROGRAM CHAIR 

By Annette Barnes, D.N.P., CRNP, 
FNP-BC, CNE
As the Graduate Program chair since June 2020, 
I am excited to announce that the School of  
Nursing (SON) has reached the 10th academic 
year milestone for the Doctor of  Nursing Practice 
(D.N.P.) Program for Family Nurse Practitioners 
(FNPs) and advanced nursing practice leaders. 
The SON also continues the tradition of  Master 

of  Science in Nursing (M.S.N.) education to prepare nurse educators and 
nursing health care leaders. 

Graduate students have provided leadership and actively participated 
in research, evidence-based practice and quality improvement initiatives 
addressing timely clinical issues. Even during the challenging past two 
years of  COVID-19, D.N.P. projects and M.S.N. internships have been 
completed in a variety of  acute, primary, specialty, outpatient and 
community settings. Additionally, thousands of  practicum hours have 
been completed despite the various obstacles in accessing clinical sites 
during the height of  the pandemic. The SON recognizes and appreciates 

all the preceptors and contacts who provide oversight to help students 
develop and apply required competencies. 

The M.S.N. and D.N.P. programs are approved for distance education 
with online courses provided for Registered Nurses (RN) who work 
in their communities while attending graduate school. We thank 
these nurses for their service as they manage multiple priorities and 
support one another to succeed, while being flexible and creative in 
their endeavors. Faculty who teach and advise students in the graduate 
program also have remained diligent, supportive and amenable to varied 
ways of  teaching and learning.

RNs licensed in Maryland or a Nurse Licensure Compact (NLC) state 
(see https://www.ncsbn.org/nurse-licensure-compact.htm) are welcome 
to apply, with practicum required within 150 miles of  the main campus 
in Salisbury, MD. Applications are reviewed each spring with a current 
deadline of  May 15 for entry each fall. For more information regarding 
the graduate program, please visit Salisbury University’s website at  
www.salisbury.edu/gradstudies or feel free to contact me at ahbarnes@
salisbury.edu

Lastly, we are proud to announce that 12 new D.N.P. graduates will 
be hooded at this May’s ceremony. Congratulations and best of  luck in 
their new roles!
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LUCY TULL DISTINGUISHED FACULTY AWARD WINNERS 
Each spring, the SON recognizes 
the winners of  the annual Lucy Tull 
Distinguished Faculty Award who are 
selected by faculty peers and announced at 
the nursing convocation ceremony held each 
May. 

In May 2020, Dr. Dorothea Winter was 
the recipient of  this prestigious award. In 
May 2021, there were two awardees: Dr. 
Kayna Freda and Dr. Amanda Willey.

We congratulate these faculty members 
for their commitment to excellence in 
nursing education and enhancing health 
care in the region.



GLOBAL STUDENT EXPERIENCE UPDATE
By Tina Reid, Ed.D., RN
The long-awaited return of  the global travel-abroad 
course …
As the world and its economies become gradually globalized, including 
extensive international travel and commerce, it is essential to think about 
health in a global context. In the aftermath of  COVID-19, educational 
opportunities that prepare nursing students for a potential career in 
global health are even more pressing. 

After a three-year hiatus, we are pleased to announce the return of  
study abroad this January 2023 – a four-credit Global Seminar course to 
Ghana. Through overseas research and immersion, the course provides 
a study of  an international culture from an interdisciplinary perspective. 
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